## Town of Cornish Selectmen's Meeting October 29, 2014

Nancy Perkins, Dan Sherman and Emily Ward were present for the meeting.

Selectmen made plans to visit Collettes and view samples of grave markers.

Insurance coverage for sand/salt users and subcontracted work are topics for Clark Insurance meeting on Friday.

David Whitney and Bob Sturgeon invited to the November 5<sup>th</sup> Workshop to discuss plowing issues in last season, sand and salt, brush cutting and plowing/bucketing requirements once the guard rail is installed at Pike Memorial Hall.

Three bids to install guard and hand railing along parking lot and walkway plus a post for a handicap sign were reviewed and discussed. Motion made to accept and sign Gorham Fence's proposal for 77' of wood rails with 5" posts at \$3,695. Seconded and approved.

CAB sponsored Christmas in Cornish to start with the tree lighting on Friday, December 5<sup>th</sup>. The tree in the park has gotten quite expansive and requires trimming, which will be investigated.

MMA Legal's response (dated 10/27/14) indicates requirement of a 90-day window to schedule a Special Town Meeting to vote on converting Diane's positions from Elected to Appointed. Selectmen scheduled Special Town Meeting for Tuesday, December 2nd.

Closing on the sale of the old fire barn targeted for November 13 or 14.

Emily offered to review an 801 form for Personal Property and LD1 calculation sheet.

Motion made to adjourn meeting.

Nancy S. Perkins

Daniel Sherman

Emily Ward